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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT

Winter sure seemed very cold, windy and snowy. It's been a long time since we’ve had a
Michigan winter like that. I always look forward to the seasons changing and I'm trying to wait
patiently while Mother Nature decides whether spring will finally arrive. Green trees, beautiful
flowers, planting gardens are certainly on my agenda. | hope you are feeling the same way.

The ACHS is in the process of planning summer activities. Our museum will be open on the 2™
and 4™ weekends during the summer months. Appointments can always be made to visit the
museum throughout the year. We are always happy to show off and discuss what our museum
has to offer. We still get a lot of people requesting genealogical information and they seem to
enjoy coming to the museum to look through all that we have.

This winter, Tom Mayer came to the to see his dad’s old fishing boat that sits outside the
museum. He had donated it to us several years ago and had recently found more information
and artifacts on his father’s business which he donated to us. He had receipts, fish orders,
Coast Guard information and a boat tag that was still in a sealed envelope and had never been
opened. We had concluded that it was about the same time his father had gotten sick and
could no longer fish, so he never used the tag. He had fish orders that were sent around the
country for all kinds of fish during the 1940’s, 50’s and 60’s. Some types included trout, perch,
pike and carp. We had a good laugh about the carp being sent to New York City. We wondered
if any of the rich and famous knew they were eating carp. Joann Gulau has put together a scrap

book with all this information so everyone may enjoy reading about commercial fishing from
our area.

We have some summer programs planned and in progress. Eric Jhyla will be back in Au Gres
June 10th to present a program on the logging industry. At one time Arenac County and the
State of Michigan had a lot of logging companies that shipped all types of cut trees around the
world. Logging and lumber companies made a lot of money during the logging boom. There is
still a high demand for Michigan lumber and logs. On July 15 we will be having a program by
Chris Czopek from Lansing. He will be discussing “Indians from Arenac County in the Civil War”.
Our August program will be announced later. Ye Olde Courthouse will also be having programs
that are sponsored by the Omer library, a certain board member and spouse will be making

their debut in the motion picture business. You will just have to come to the programs and

find out who it is. Who knows, maybe we will see them on the red carpet at the Academy
Awards!!!

We hope to see you this summer. Bring your friends and family and see what we have to offer.
You may be pleasantly surprised!
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